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A group of ten volunteers showed up for our third trail work day.  Volunteers included  Lauren 

Adario, Steve Adario, Leo Couture, Jim Feldhouse, John Higgins, Pierre Lavigne, Steve Kellett, 

John Ryan, Andy Thibodeau and Wendy Thibodeau. 

The goal of the day was to build some new water diverters for the Cedar Brook trail project. 

The diverters are built with a foot-wide rubber belt sandwiched between two 2έ x 6έ x 10Ω PT 

boards that bolted together using 6 bolts.  The belting is recycled groomer belts donated by 

Pisten Bully in Lewiston, Maine.  The belting was picked up and brought back to New Hampshire 

by Dalton Binette. 

Leo Couture hosted the building day at his garage and the crew built over two dozen diverters. 

We thank these volunteers for showing up on short notice to get this critical job done.  Here are 

some pictures from the Saturday work day: 

 

 

  



 

The crew gets organized by setting up the PT boards and cutting the belting.  From left to 

right is Jim Feldhouse, John Higgins, Leo Couture, Pierre Lavigne, Steve Adario, Andy 

Thibodeau and John Ryan. 

  



 

Pierre Lavigne cuts belting to size using the PT board as a guide.  



 

Jim Feldhouse, John Ryan and John Higgins drill holes for the bolts that hold the belting in 

place. 



 

Steve and Lauren Adario work on one side of the table putting on the washers and nuts 

before tightening them up to sandwich the belting tightly between the boards. 



 

Steve Kellet, Steve Adario, Wendy and Andy Thibodeau work on the other side of the table 

bolting diverters together. 

 


